
Eastern Yacht Club  
2330 Seneca Road  
Essex, MD 21221  

410-686-3555  

October 2022 

Member C.B.Y.C.A. and Y.C.M 

Hello  

 What can I say it’s hard to believe but this 
is my last Breeze article as an officer and Eastern 
Yacht Club Commodore. It’s hard to believe four 
years have gone by so quickly. As I reflect over 
each year it is with fond memories and it has 
been a rewarding experience. You have no idea 

of everything that you will encounter over the timespan involved but I 
can honestly say I gave it 100% to keep the best interest and longevity 
of EYC as my goal and will continue to support our great club. 

 Thanks to everyone that attended the Member Appreciation 
Night. It was a fun night with some really good food. Thank you 
Chrissy Gannon and her family members that volunteered. We appre-
ciate each and every member and all you have done to help us make 
all the events, adventures and Eastern Yacht Club successful. 

 The Frostbite Cruise is quickly approaching Oct 1st and I 
promise it will not disappoint. Sunday we will head back for the Fleet 
Review and reception, please join in! 

 In October we will be having the change of watch and I will be 
turning the reins over to Pat Lange and his bridge. Please join me in 
welcoming our new Fleet Captain Dan Krause and Fleetress Carrie, 
they are excited to get started. I look forward to supporting our new 
bridge and watching the club thrive through the upcoming years. 

 To the Board of Governors, my officers, the auxiliary or Gulls 
and you the membership THANK YOU for supporting First Lady Jane 
and I throughout my four years as an officer. Your time, talents, en-
couragement and advice never went unnoticed. We consider this a 
second home and all of you family. 

 In closing I encourage you to consider the opportunity to repre-
sent the most friendliest club on the bay, I will cherish the memories 
and friendships that I have made at Eastern and neighboring yacht clubs. It truly has been an honor to represent this 
great establishment and even greater  group of dedicated talented friends 

Commodore Denny 

Commodore                    Denny Swiger 

443-324-7543             neverhomeden@aol.com 

Vice Commodore                Pat Lange 

410-746-8801             patlange_17@yahoo.com  

Rear Commodore                Jim Morin   

410–905-1175       jimmymorin74@yahoo.com 

Fleet Captain          Carolyn Creamer 

443-248-0488                   ccre529629@aol.com 

Fleet Chaplain         

Secretary                         P/C Jim Kinard 

                                     eycjlk381@gmail.com                   

Treasurer                          Suenette Pope  

 443-955-3469                    sapope48@aol.com  

Gulls President                   Rose Lange 

4104283420               tastebudrose@yahoo.com          

Sick and Welfare    Mary Herster 

410-382-6533            mherster315@gmail.com 

Booking Agent                    Kat Christ 

4103825148          katchrist1019@gmail.com           

Dockmaster               Bob Wilkins 

410–336-3046        bob@fawn-ind.com 

Breeze Editor         P/C Brian Harrison 

410-948-0343     brian01harrison@gmail.com 
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Commodore, Denny Swiger 



 
 
 
 
Hello All.   

 Sad to say summer is over but the good times are not.  As the holidays approach quickly, 
we have a ton of fun things planned.   Fleet Review is coming up October 2 and is a great way to 
honor Commodore Denny and First Lady Jane.  Anyone can participate, just come to the club 
Sunday and take a short boat ride up and down the beautiful Middle River.   October 15th we will 
have an outdoor movie night.  The folks from Gramaphone will be setting up a complete movie 
theater outside and we’ll watch Top Gun Maverick.  Bring your own chair or blanker to sit on.  

More details will be out on Facebook and e-mail.  The Beer, Bourbon and BBQ event is still on for October 29.  We’ll 
have live music, craft beer and lots of bourbon.  The BBQ contest is also taking shape.  Tickets will be available very 
soon.  Also, don’t forget about Princess Natalie’s upcoming Trunk or Treat on Friday October 21.  This is always a 
great family event.  As always, we need volunteers to help with any of these events.  Please see me if you can offer 
a few hours of your time.  Have a great month. 

Cheers! 

 
Hello all, Fall has arrived!  
 
 Thank you Commodore Denny for organizing a great Members Appreciation night. 
Thank you to our Gulls for providing the food for the event. Congratulations to all of our award 
winners, well deserved!   
 Please join us for our change of watch ceremony on Friday, October 14th and celebrate 
our incoming Commodore Pat Lange. A very special thank to our outgoing Commodore Denny 
Swiger and First Lady Jane for all of there hard work and dedication to our club.  
 I am looking forward to becoming your Vice Commodore. Thank you to everyone who 
helped me during my Rear Commodore year.  

 I would also like to thank my work crews for their hard work over the past year. We made some good im-
provements to the grounds and buildings this year. 
 
Thanks  
R/C Jim 

Vice Commodore, Pat Lange 

Rear Commodore, Jim Morin 

 

Hello all, 
   First, I would like to thank our outgoing Commodore Denny & First Lady Jane for their dedi-
cation and hard work over the last 4 years.  As this is my last Breeze as Fleet Captain, I want 
to thank everyone that participated in the cruises, parties and raffles. 
      Please try and join us for Fleet Review on October 2nd. Let me know if you want to go out 
to salute the Commodore & First Lady and I will get you on a boat. Reception in Tiki Bar fol-
lowing the review.  
           F/C Carolyn Creamer  

Fleet Captain– Carolyn Creamer 



 

Hello EYC.  

  I am happy to say that I will be the Princess again for 2023 and I am looking forward 
to more fun with the other Princesses.  Ball season has already begun and I am looking for-
ward to representing EYC and seeing the returning and new Princesses.  On Friday, Octo-
ber 21, I am hosting the annual Trunk or Treat at the yacht club. This is open to all EYC 
members and their families and extended families.  There will be prizes for best decorated 
cars, RVs and boats.  A flyer has been posted to Facebook and will also be posted in the 
Tiki Bar.  I have already chosen my charity for this year, the “Adolescent Self Injury Founda-
tion”.  I am excited to raise money for this foundation that can help so many young people 

who suffer emotionally.   

Thanks, Natalie 

Princess– Natalie Lange 

 

 

Hi everyone.   

 The Gulls will be holding Bingo on Friday September 30 at 7 PM.  Please come out and 
win some money.  We are also having Friendsgiving on November 12 in the big house.  This is 
a pitch-in party.  If you want to be a Gull and get involved with running these events, please 
come to the next meeting scheduled for October 14 at 7 PM. 

Thanks, Rose   

Gulls President– Rose Lange 



S un M on Tue We d Thu Fr i  S at  

      1  Open 
    12 PM to 2AM    
        Tiki Bar  
 
 

2 Tiki Bar 
12 to 8 PM 

  
 

3 4 5 6 Tiki Bar 
6 to 11 PM  
 
      

7 Open 
5 PM to Close                    

Tiki Bar  
  

8 Carrier 
      12 PM to 2 AM   
         Tiki Bar  
 

 

9 Tiki Bar 
12 to 8 PM 

       

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 Tiki Bar 
6 to 11 PM  
 
  
 

14  Bentzon 
5 PM to Close                    

Tiki Bar  
   

15 Open                   
    12 PM to 2 AM   
        Tiki Bar  

 

16 Tiki Bar 
12 to 8 PM 

 

17 18 
 

19 
 

20 Tiki Bar 
6 to 11 PM  

21 Dickey 
5 PM to Close                    

Tiki Bar   
BOG 

22 Bates   
     12 PM to 2 AM   
        Tiki Bar  
   

23   Tiki Bar 
12 to 8 PM 

   

24 25 26 27 Tiki Bar 
6 to 11 PM  

28  Decarlo 
5 PM to Close                    

Tiki Bar   
 

29 Open 
     12 PM to 2 AM   
        Tiki Bar  

30   Tiki Bar 
12 to 8 PM 

 

31      

October 

Eastern Yacht Club Events 

  Up Coming Events     
October 2022 

9-30 to10-2 Frostbite Cruise 
2nd              Fleet Review 
8th  Gulls Crab Feast 
14th              GMM Change of watch 
21st   Trunk or Treat 
22nd  Pirate Cruise 
28th   BOG 
29th  Beer, Bourbon and BBQ Bash 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
           

Second Saturday 9AM                 Fourth Saturday 9AM  
Lewis Rhoades  Kevin Gannon    Rose Lange               Auxiliary Pres.     
Rick Nazelrod  Steve Uhl   Frank Winterling        Ent. Comm. 
Gary Dickson  P/C Mike McVeigh                         Chaplain 
Carol Knight  Stephen Rifkin  BOG 2024  P/C Thea Coker                YCM Rep. 
   Larry McLaurin   BOG 2023   Diane Peffer                    CBYCA Rep. 
   P/C Terry Bowles     Bob Wilkins                      Dock Master 
   Mark Hoeing     Mary Herster                     Sick & Welfare                                 
           Jeremy Below 
   Kevin McCarty 
                         
  
Mid Week     Officers on BOG   ODs                                   6 PM to 2 AM 
Dave Ellis                 BOG 2023   Comm, Denny Swiger             Open    1st Friday  
Tim McCall              BOG 2024   V/C  Pat Lange  Dan Bentzon   2nd Friday  
Rob Winter    R/C  Jim Morin   Mark Dickey    3rd Friday  
Jeff Baier                                         F/C  Carolyn Creamer  Matt Decarlo   4th Friday   
Mike Bonomolo     Secretary P/C Jim Kinard         Mike Courtemanch  5th Friday  
             Treasurer  Suenette Pope         Open    1st  Saturday  
     IPC Rick Pope         Bill Carrier   2nd Saturday  
    Holding Corp   Bob Wilkins    Open    3rd Saturday   
     Todd Bates   4th Saturday  
      Open    5th Saturday  
       
 
Chrissy Gannon Asst. Treasurer  
Treasurer  Suenette Pope Asst. Treasurer                   HOUSE COMMITTEE 
  Plumbing                                    V/C Pat Lang  Committee Chair 
Kevin Gannon  Electric                                       Kat Christ Affair Booking Agent   
John Ashton III Electric  P/C Frank Winterling   Bar Manager                BOG 2024     
P/C Frank Winterling  IT                          Jim Harris                     Purchasing Agent           2022                                                           
Diane Peffer Advertising  Diane Peffer HR/Payroll                     2024 
     House Supply/Stock                   Carolyn Creamer Kitchen Manager           2024 
Jim Harris               BOG 2024 Purchasing Agent                                                                                                                                                          
P/C Ron Peffer       BOG 2022 Equipment Maintenance               Nominating Committee     
Michelle Killian  Bath House Every other week            P/C Frank Winterling  IP/C Rick Pope 
Charlie Alexander Bath House Every other week            
  Tiki Bar Clean Weekly            Gold Members                   Buy Outs 
Adam Hale               HV/AC        John Ashton Jr.                    Mickey Kunkowski  
Sarah Ramsey Coolers/Matts/Bar Clean                      P/C Thea Coker                   Bob Kuhl  
P/C Brian Harrison Breeze                                                  P/C Ed Yeager             Rob Smith 
PC Ron Peffer RV Captain        Tom Potere             Jason Grupp 
Bob Wilkins            BOG 2022 Finance Chair                                     Tim Pratzer             Randy Depew 
  Receiving Weds               Stan Reip 
 Steve Rifkin  Web Master            
    
    Past Officer break  
    P/C Brian Rockstroh      off until 10/2023  
    P/C Tom Kinard            
    Sharon Winterling      off until 10/2024 
    

                 Eastern Yacht Club   
Look who is doing what                                  

October 2022 


